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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Tomorrow     School Photos in morning – Room 1A, 1B, 2 and team photos 
Wednesday 16th November   NZEI Paid Union Meeting – School closes at 12:30pm 
Friday 18th November   Teacher Only Day – School Closed  
Monday 28th – Wed 30th November  All Library books need to be returned 
Tuesday 29th – Wed 30th November  Library open for returning books only. NO issues 
Wednesday 30th November  Multi Challenge Day 9:00am– 10:30am 
Thursday 1st – Thursday 8th December  Library Closed, including lunchtimes, for stocktake 
Tuesday 6th December   Regional Athletics  
Friday 9th – Wed 14th December  Library open, for Summer Reading Programme issues  
Wednesday 14th December   Year 8 Leavers’ Dinner 
 
Kia ora tatou 
 
2023 Teaching Teams 
Next year we have some changes in our teaching staff; Jannien Kamphuis is taking a year out from teaching 
to pursue other interests and Jenny Goodwin is going to teach at Paremata part time, along with  
Ursula Leggett and Susan Moore. Sonia Saluni and Cherise Britz will both move into the Year 5-6 team to 
cover these positions for 2023.  Many thanks to all the staff for their hard work this year with special thanks 
to Nicky Dennis-McCarthy, Fiona Sutton, Kendra Hersche, Karen Knapp, Keryn Deller for all their flexibility 
covering classes this year. We look forward to working with you all again next year. 
 
Teaching Teams in 2023 
Pohutukawa Y1-2 
Angela Wall, Jacqui Reading, Clare Knighton, Emma Tweedie, Sautia Lemana, Caroline Lockyer 
Kowhai Y3-4 
Juliet Henkes, Claire Davies, Sally Ratchford, Grace Harcourt 
Kauri Y5-6 
Cherise Britz, Rachel Hall, Sonia Saluni, Jacquie Bassett 
Kahikatea Y7-8 
Emma Neru Walters, Mary Va'a, Becky Spencer 
 

NZEI Teachers Paid Union Meeting – TOMORROW – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 12:30PM 
There is a NZEI teachers paid union meeting tomorrow, Wednesday, 16 November in the 
afternoon, so school will close for instruction at 12:30pm for NZEI teaching staff to attend.  

After School Care will be available for students who normally attend on a Wednesday. Please contact Raewyn 
on afterschoolcare@paremata.school.nz if you have any queries.   
 

Teacher Only Day – School Closed this Friday 
There is a Teacher Only Day this Friday, 18th November where the school will be closed for 
instruction. This day is for assessment and report moderation. Thank you for your support. 

 
Nga mihi – Matua Bryce 



   
TOMORROW - PHOTOS – WEDNESDAY 16TH NOVEMBER 9:00 – 12:30PM -  
 
ROOM 1A / 1B / 2 / YR 8s / SCHOOL COUNCIL/HOUSE LEADERS/NETBALL TEAMS 
Photos are being taken for the groups above tomorrow - Wednesday 16th November. Class Photos for Room 
1A, 1B and 2 - All children will the photographed and will receive an order envelope featuring their photo 
AFTER PHOTO DAY.  Sibling photo order cards are available from the office if you did not receive one. 
 
 
PAREMATA SCHOOL PTA – WINE FUNDRAISER 

Booster Wine Group LP have again offered us a great fundraiser where you can buy superb 
wines to enjoy now or stock up for Christmas presents. For every case sold, Paremata School 
will receive $40.  You can choose any type of wine to make up a case, half a case or just a 
bottle, whatever suits. 
 

If interested please fill out the order form attached with this newsletter and pay online into our fundraising 
account - 12 3254 0048796 01. Please use your name as reference. More order forms are available from the 
office. This offer closes on Friday, 25th November. 
 
BUT WAIT THERE IS MORE ….. LOVELY WINE BAGS FOR SALE …. 
Come into the office and check out our eco-friendly Christmas wine bags $2.00;  
and small gift bags for sale. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FRANKIE THURSDAY THIS WEEK 
Frankfurters will be sold on Thursday this week due to TOD on Friday.  They are 
$3.00 and your order needs to be placed with your teacher tomorrow morning 
(Wednesday)      
 

 
 NO SAUSAGE SIZZLE THIS WEEK (tomorrow) 
 

 
No Subway on Friday, 18th November as we have a Teacher Only Day. 
 

 

 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB – ISSUE NO.  8 – ORDER ONLINE mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz 
If you wish to purchase from the current book club selection, please order online no later than Wednesday, 
23rd November.  

 
If you would like any purchases to be held at the office (maybe they are Christmas Presents), 
please let Michelle in the office know, otherwise they will be given directly to your child.  

  



 

 
 
 

 
Please can all library books to be returned to the library by Tuesday 29th November. A couple of 
senior students will be going to classrooms collecting any books to be returned. I have to put all 
the library books in order (in their correct place) and then I need to check the shelves for any 
books still outstanding, in case they have slipped through.  
 
From Thursday 1st – Thursday 8th December (week 7/8) the library will be CLOSED, including lunchtimes, for 
stocktake.  The library will open again from Friday 9th – Wednesday 14th December (week 8/9) for extended 
hours for those taking part in the Summer Reading Programme.  Thanks Emma - Librarian 
 
 

The school library will again be running the very successful Summer Reading 
Programme. Children are required to have a signed permission form promising to look 
after the books and return them by the end of the first week of Term 1, 2023. A copy 
of this contract will be emailed with this newsletter and can be downloaded from 
the library page on the school website.  Also, copies will be available in their 
classroom and the library.  

This means the children get to choose up to 8 books to read over the Summer 
Holidays. The library will be open extended hours before and after school for books to be issued. Children can 
also go in class time in arrangement with their teacher (as long as they have a signed permission form) 

Friday 9th December between 8:30am – 4:30 pm 
Monday 12th December between 8:30am – 4:30 pm 
Tuesday 13th December between 8:30am – 5:30 pm 
Wednesday 14th December between 8:30am – 4:30 pm 
 
Parents are most welcome to help their children select books.  Any queries please contact 
 Emma Crossley on phone 233-1339 or email library@paremata.school.nz 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Isabella Ringrose, one of our wonderful student 
Counsellors, has painted this beautiful Kiwiana Art 
work. We will be selling raffle tickets from the 
school office for this original piece to raise money 
for the student council for $2 each. If you can’t 
make it to the office and want to buy a ticket, 
please send an envelope with details and money 
and we can allocate tickets – Thanks, Becky Spencer 

Term Dates  
End of term 4 2022 
 Thursday 15th December @ 12:30pm 
 
2023 –Term 1 
Tuesday 31st January @ 8:50am  
Thursday 6th April @ 3:00pm 
(Easter Break then holidays) 
2023 –Term 2 
Monday 24th April @ 8:50am 
Friday 30th June @ 3:00pm 
 



 

   

 

 
 

GREAT NEWS! Bigair Gym is holding its Annual Cheerleading Trials for next year’s 
2023 teams! NZ Cheerleading is a mix of dance, gymnastics & tumbling. Don't miss 
out on this opportunity to find out more by signing up today via 

emailing office@bigairgym.co.nz! Cheerleading is a rewarding individual & team sport that young people love 
and adore, and continue right through and into their teens, having a positive impact on their health and 
development. Your cheerleader will also create friendships that last a lifetime! 
  
BIGAIR GYMS Drop & Shop December School Holiday Programme is running Mon 19th – Wed 
21st December 2022! Full day and half day sessions are available. This is a wonderful opportunity for kids to 
keep active and to learn something new during the holidays! BIGAIR GYMS January Holiday Programme will 
run Mon 9th – 27th Jan 2023. Bookings will be open on Monday 28th Nov! Book through our online 
website: www.bigairgym.co.nz 
  
  


